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Dear Families, 
 
What an incredibly busy week it has been this week.  
 
We started the week off with our whole school visit to church. During the morning the children worked in mixed age groups to complete an Easter 
Prayer trail. The children also took part in a range of craft activities. The morning was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. A HUGE THANK YOU to our 
amazing Ethos Group who planned and organised the event. The children in this group have given up every lunch break over the past few weeks to 
make sure everything was ready for this event. Also thank you to Rev John and his army of helpers who helped things run smoothly and of course 
the school staff who helped coordinate the activities throughout the morning.  
 
On Monday afternoon our two Parliamentarians visited the Mayor's Chambers for their latest Pupil Parliament session. During the afternoon they 
heard presentations about the work the Mayor does as well as her council officers and how the council runs. They even had the opportunity to take 
part in a ballot and have a tour of the chambers. All followed by some lovely refreshments. Thank you to James and Madison for being such good 
representatives for our school. 
 
On Wednesday KS1 Geography club flew off to Italy. During the club we learnt all about where Italy is located, some facts about the country, the 
current troubles with droughts in Venice, made flags and even enjoyed making some pizza! Well done geographers. 
 
Thursday was of course World Book Day. We have once again been blown away not only by costumes but also by the competition entries for the 
Book in a Box competition. I don't think we have ever had so many entries and it was very difficult to choose just one winner from each class. The 
winners for each class are as follows: 
 
Ladybirds/Butterflies:  Eliza Condliffe 
Busy Bees:    xxxxx 
Eager Beavers:    Phoebe Chapman 
Wise Owls:  Megan Hampson 
 
 
 
It was also wonderful to welcome so many grown-ups in for our Book and a Brew session. Throughout the week we have also enjoyed our Mystery 
Reader sessions in school with the children visiting different classes to have stories read to them by a mystery member of staff.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
 
 
Miss Clark 
 

http://www.st-james56.lancsngfl.ac.uk/index.php?category_id=-1


 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    

            

 

 

OUR BUSY SCHOOL WEEK 

Our Easter trail on Monday morning at Westhead Church. 

Pupil Parliament 

Miss Clark and two year 6 pupils having a taste of  parliamentary life. 

 
CHURCH NEWS 

 St James’ Church, Westhead 

 

For pastoral support and zoom log-ins please contact— 

Rev John Sephton on john-sephton1@yahoo.com  

Community Praise on Zoom 

The church is looking for additions to their music group: 

Are you, or someone that you know, able to play the drums, or the piano? 
We are also looking for two guitar players. 

Anyone wishing, either individually or in a small group, to join our singers 
on a Sunday morning please get in touch with Rev John on 07929512847 

 DIARY DATES  

 

 Tuesday 7th March  3.45 p.m. Waddow Hall parents’ briefing 

 Thursday 9th Match PTA pre-loved uniform sale 

 Friday 10th March PTA non uniform day for Easter raffle prizes 

 Monday 20th March Pupil Progress meetings 3.45 p,m,  Whole school 

 Monday 27th March 1.30p.m. Pupil Progress meetings —EYFS only  

 Thursday 30th March 1.30 p.m. Pupil Progress meetings—BB/EB/WO 

 Friday 31st March Easter Service at school and Bake Off and raffle 

 



WORLD BOOK DAY 

We have had such a lovely week in school centered around World Book Day , the week 
started with our mystery readers, pictured below, and ended with an amazing turn out 
for Book and a Brew yesterday. A big thank you to Mrs Lyon and Miss Tither, our English 
subject co-ordinators , who organised the week. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 






